
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 24, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Lloyd Card  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen discussed the proposals for the painting of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse 

with Lloyd Card.  The proposals covered the painting of the Meetinghouse and repair of 

the clapboards on the Steeple.  MR. REID  made a motion, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER to accept the bid as submitted by Robert Morgan & Co. pending funding at 

the March 2009 Town Meeting.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The Selectmen signed Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for: 

Rebecca Coffin Vickery – Map 212, Lots 7 & 27. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Pine Hill Singers for a 

concert on December 14, 2008 and rehearsal on December 10
th

, 2008. 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Crapo Building by the Pine Hill Singers for 

rehearsals on Wednesdays from 9:30 – 11:30 in 2009. 

 

The Selectmen signed a building permit for Lloyd Alderson on Sunset Hill Road, Map 

219, Lot 30. 

 

The Selectmen discussed correspondence between Chief Allan Clark and Barbara 

Serafini in regard to the pond located on Birches Road.  The maintenance and care of the 

pond was discussed and the Selectmen would like to meet with Chief Clark to discuss 

this item. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of November 17, 2008 seconded 

by MR. REID.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, December 1, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building 

at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 



 


